Volume 34 issue 389

March 2022

LAKE SHORE

Monthly Newsletter

Whats Happening

Chapter Meeting

March 20, 2022

Breakfast at 9am

Meeting at 10am

Magnolia Café at Lambs Farm

Upcoming Rides and Activities

3/12—Almost Daytona Game Night
3/16—L.O.H. Pre-St. Patrick's Day Girls Night Out
3/20—After Meeting Ride (Ice Breaker)
3/23—WWDC Enzo & Lucia in Long Grove
3/25—L.O.H. Movie Night

Click here for more information on upcoming rides



Heather Johnston-Director

It seems like it was just the New Year and yet, here we are, and it's March already! Spring is so close - Mother Nature seems to be a little confused about that, but I digress. Soon it will be time to get back on the road and ride again. It was AMAZING to see such a fantastic turnout at the February meeting! Lots of familiar faces which warmed my heart to see, and quite a few new folks joining us as well which is awesome!

The Road Captains had their meeting on March 6th and after the ride calendar is filling up with all kinds of awesome rides to look forward to. Keep your eyes on the website for more updates as things become available.

In the meantime, we still have fun things to do even while staying indoors. Speaking of, we have the Almost Daytona Game Night on Saturday, March 12th at 5:30 at the dealership Please make sure to RSVP to me about that ASAP if you plan to attend - it is not too late! You don't have to bring a game and you don't even have to play any games, just join us for a fun evening to hang out and chat! See the flier included with the newsletter for more info.

In other news, we are thrilled to be able to have our annual Bike Blessing in true 'original format' again this year! We'll be starting from LakeShore H-D and end at St Paul's Church in Kenosha, WI. As always, the event is the first Sunday in May. This year, that's May 1. Lineup at 10 am at LSHD, ride leaves at 12 noon.

Since our usual Chapter Meeting date falls on Easter Sunday this year, the Board has decided to have it a week later on Sunday, April 24th. Breakfast will be at 9 am as per usual and our meeting will begin at 10 am as always. Just mark your calendars for the weekend after Easter. We'll send out a reminder when it gets closer, don't worry. ;-)

Until next time, stay warm, stay safe, and I'll see ya around!

Heather "Bling" Johnston
Director
director@lakeshoreH.O.G..com
217-317-0384



Dawn Cherry—Assistant Director

Before you settle in to read the newsletter, I need you to do something that is very important.

Grab your phone! Please, bring your cell phone over to where you are sitting. . .

Got it? O.K. Thanks, Now open up your contacts! This is the important part, add a new contact with the #847-281-3141 and call it H.O.G. Hotline. Trust me you will be happy you have this number in your contacts. When you call the H.O.G. Hotline, you will hear our head road captain, John Sweeney keeping you updated with dates, rides, times, all the important facts on up-and-coming rides (recorded of course). This is especially helpful on the day of the ride if the weather is questionable, to see if the ride is still on.

Another place to find ride info is on the website www.lakeshorehog.com and check out the calendar. Here you can view weeks and months down the road, but check back regularly as things can quickly be added.

We also have our private group on Facebook, for Lake Shore H.O.G. members only. It is a great place for our road captains to promote an upcoming ride. You are also welcome to post a comment or picture. The H.O.G. family likes to see what you are up too. We keep the politics and religion out, this keeps it lite and fun for everyone.

Last but not least when you go into the Lake Shore dealership and walk to the back we have a H.O.G. chapter corner. If you haven't been back there it is fun to spend a little time looking at past articles, letters, recognitions all hanging on the wall. This is where you will also find the bin collecting teddy bears and hot wheel cars for our annual fundraiser, we have past and current patches back there available for sale.

Back in this corner you will find one more calendar on the oversized chalkboard with our events and rides listed. Now this one is just a general overview of what's coming up, that is why I am stressing to you to put the H.O.G. hotline in your contacts, it is a great way to have the information right at your finger tips.



Dawn Cherry—Assistant Director

I hope this was helpful, I use all of these contacts to keep myself informed of our chapter events. We have an amazing chapter with some of the best people you would want to meet on and off the bike. Our riding seasons flies by and I hope we all can make the most out of it!

As the ol Irish poem goes: May the road rise up to meet us. May the wind always be at our back. May the sun shine down upon us and may the rain wait until we get home! Have a happy St. Patty's day and I hope the weather cooperates for the ice breaker ride after our meeting on March 20th.

Dawn Cherry Assistant Director/RC

Assistantdirector@lakeshorehog.com



Doug Wrobel—Treasurer

Well hello again, It's that time of the month. I was really surprised at the last chapter meeting at the number of attendee's, it was standing room only. All in all, we are off to a great start financially with the chapter. I know that at the meeting it is covered as to the expenses and income for the chapter. Just to let everyone know if you ever have questions about the financial report, feel free to call me or corner me after the meeting. I'll be glad to answer your questions.

I don't know about you all, I'm ready to do some riding. Let's see what kind of rides the Road Captains plan for this year. Yes, I will be doing my annual Edwards Apple Orchard ride in September. On the lighter side, it looks like it's going to start warming up, we just need some rain to wash away the salt. Also, don't forget that the 13th of March is Daylight Savings. So time to lose an hours sleep for a day, but gain an extra hour of daylight.

Doug Wrobel
Treasurer/RC

treasurer@lakeshorehog.com



Sherrie Bransky—Secretary

It's starting to feel like Spring. Time to start adding a few "save the dates" to your riding calendar. John Sweeney and Eric Morris have been busy updating the Chapter website and calendar. Check out the Lake Shore HOG Chapter calendar for more details on the following events and more that are being added:

The 1st Annual Almost Daytona Chapter Game Night will be at the dealership on Sat. March 12th @ 5:30PM. Join us for pizza, drinks and treats!! Bring your favorite game to play or sit and chat. \$10 (refundable) to save your spot. RSVP to Heather ASAP 217-317-0384

Sunday, March 6th the Road Captains will be meeting and selecting dates for rides and locations that will posted on the Chapter calendar. If you have any favorite destinations you'd like the Chapter to take a ride out to, please let John Sweeney or one of the Road Captains know. All 21 RC's from last year are back and we have 2 new trainees this year.

The next Chapter Meeting is March 20th at Lambs Farm Magnolia Cafe. Breakfast at 9am and Meeting at 10am. Doug Cherry, Chapter Safety Officer will be presenting our Chapter's Annual Lake Shore HOG Safety Seminar! John Sweeney will be leading the annual Ice Breaker ride following the meeting pending weather.

John Sweeney, Head Road Captain and Doug Cherry, Safety Officer will lead a New to Group Riding ride on Sunday, April 10th. Meet in the Lake Shore parking lot. Kickstands up at 10am.

Rooms are still available for the Four Rivers Frenzy Chapter trip to Paducah, KY August 25-28. Please remember to RSVP to Heather at johnstonh@comcast.net & Dawn at dawny328@hotmail.com after booking your room so they can keep a headcount.

Dave Jones has scheduled Weekday Wanderings dinner rides. The first one is March 23rd. See the Chapter website for the dates. These are rain or shine rides.

The April Lake Shore Chapter meeting has been rescheduled to Sunday to April 24th.

Sherrie Bransky

Secretary

Secretary@LakeShoreHOG.com



Roz Wrobel-Membership

Welcome from the Membership corner!

WOW! is how I can start this article this month from seeing all the members at last month's meeting. It was standing room only, and was a wonderful picture to see. You missed a wonderful sight if you did not make it. We are 203 family members strong. I say family members because we are.

I would like to welcome the new members to our family and they are: Michale Cieplik, Marco DiFranco, Luisito Fanlo, Paul Horner, Erik Niskala, Sujit Nair, and Ellie Alexakos, Mark Pesh, Christopher Carlon, Cindey Bindelli, Michael Joyce, Jr, Stephen Trok, John Kohl, Radu Muntean, Chad Miller, and Teofanez Lopez. And welcome back to our returning members: Mark Brandes, Doug Johnston, Dillon Johnston, John and Sammie Sweeney, Kathy Simon, Barb Slago, Mike Golick, Laurie and Ralph Lenzini, Jim Curtis and Jarod and Maritza Ramses. You always come home. If I have missed anyone, I am sorry. Please remember to sign in at the chapter meeting so your attendance counts.

As you all know that were at the February chapter meeting, your board went to R.O.C. (Regional Officer Connection) which is where chapters from all over the region come together and we learn from each other. Learn ideas from each other and from H.O.G.. The one thing that I learned is the new rule from H.O.G., is that are to be no extra marks on your enrollment form to the chapter. What that means is, we can not put an "R": for returning members, an "N" for new members, or a check mark that you have been added to the chapter data base. So with that being said, I will be having you sign a new form free of marks. To the new members that signed your form last year, you will need a new form signed, your membership is ok but because the form was signed last year, we need one with this year's date. Thank you for all your help with this and getting it done as quickly as possible.



Roz Wrobel-Membership

Please remember to keep your national H.O.G. current. If it should expire, you membership with the chapter becomes inactive until your national H.O.G. is current. This can be easily done by logging on www.hog.com. I will also send a email or text, if there is no email, if your membership has expired. I check several times a month, so please make sure that I have your current email address.

Roz Wrobel
aka" Muffin"
Membership Officer/Volunteer Coordinator
membership@lakeshorehog.com



John R. Sweeney Jr Head Road Captain

Howdy everyone,

For our previous members, you've seen and heard this before, so feel free to go onto the next article. Unless of course, you want a refresher...;—)

Soon you will be getting your bikes out for the season, either from your garage or from storage. Either way, as soon as you can, you want to get on our Mileage Contest and Ride 365.

You can find all of the information about Ride365 on the <u>members.hog.com</u> website. This contest runs annually from Jan. 1st to Dec. 31st. You must sign-in at least two times. The 1st time is to establish your starting mileage for the year. The last one is to finish recording your miles for the whole year. You can check-in more often if you want to see your progress throughout the year, but the last one should be as close to the end of the year as possible while you are still riding, to accumulate the most miles for the year. You can ONLY CHECK-IN at the dealership. Usually check in with Kory back in service.

The other Annual Mileage Contest is just for Lake Shore H.O.G. members.. This starts and ends at our October meeting. If you haven't competed before, you can check-in now and anytime before our October meeting. The last check-in is either on that meeting day or before and that becomes your starting mileage for the next years competition. If you want the complete information about the contest, please check out and/or printout the flyer in this newsletter. For this contest you can check-in with me at any time or with Kory in service. Please be specific if you are checking in with Kory and tell him you want either Ride 365 or our Lake Shore Mileage Contest or both. He doesn't know all of our members and does want to assume you want one or the other or both, so just let him know when he takes your mileage.

Our Road Captain meeting is on March 6th and shortly after that, you will start to see our ride dates appearing on the ride calendar. With the restrictions being loosened and/or lifted, we should be able to have a full and fun riding season. On our ride calendar on our website (www.lakeshorehog.com) you'll find the calendar and our Ride Hotline. Both give you the latest and greatest information about our rides, changes, and cancelations.

And finally, as I mentioned in my last months article, when you do pull your baby out for the first time, take a few minutes and do those checks I talked about in the article. We want that first ride to be safe and fun, so that you can enjoy many, many more the rest of the year...

John R Sweeney Jr.

"Shiney side up and rubber side down..."

Head Road Captain

HeadRoadCaptain@lakeshorehog.com

Lake Shore H.O.G.



SIGN-UP FORM

2022 Contest

SIGN-UP FORM

This is what it is...

This is our version of the HD's mileage program. This is for our chapter members ONLY! Unfortunately, this contest is for riders, not passengers. The contest will be running annually. Your check in for the end of the yearly contest will be at our October meeting. Winners will be announced at our February meeting. This check in will be your starting mileage for next years contest. If you miss the check-in, still get your mileage recorded, so you are set for the next year. All you have to do is fill out this form and have it endorsed by one of our officers (listed on our website) or sign-up in the service department at Lake Shore, THEN RIDE! To finish the contest, just have an officer verify your final mileage or check back in at the dealership. We have three categories for this event. "The Weekend Warrior", "Iron Butt" and the "Retired".

The "Iron Butt" is pretty straight forward. These are the riders that get out weekdays, weekends, long weekends, long trips, etc. They rack up the miles, so its whomever rides the most in the allotted timeframe will win.

"Weekend Warriors" are more of our less frequent riders. This is not to say you only ride on weekends, but for the most part, you work all week, so your riding time is limited. Even if you ride to and from work but its 5/10 miles that would only be about 100 miles a week, so this would still be a good category for that type of rider. The caveat will be that, if you enter the "Weekend Warrior" category and your total miles exceed the curve, you will be moved to the "Iron Butt" category automatically. The curve will be 30% of the average of the total miles of the entire Weekend Warrior participants. That 30% will be added to the average and that becomes the ceiling for the Weekend Warriors category. If your mileage exceeds that number, you then are in the Iron Butt category.

Cash prizes will be awarded for 1st, 2nd place in each division. Also 1st, 2nd & 3rd place in each division with have their names on display at the dealer. Though we are allowing members to register more than one bike in the contest, each bike must be registered separately. ONE BIKE PER SHEET. Mileage for each bike will be totaled together for the prizes and patch/rockers.

"Retired" just what it says. Join this if you would like, but if you are retired and do over 10,000 miles you will be moved into the category... automatically...

"In Addition..." if you hit 5,000 miles you will receive a main patch (1st year only) and the yearly rocker, plus your name will be on display at the dealership. All following years you will receive that years rocker. You MUST check in to win prizes and/or get your patch and/or rocker. Your ending mileage will become your starting mileage for the next year. If you do not check in by the October meeting, you will start a new mileage reading for the next year when you do check in.

Check our website at the beginning of the season and at the end to make sure that you are in

Name:	
Make/Moder:	ense (ate
Starting Mileage:	Ending Mileage:
Officers or Dealers Name:	Date:
Select <<	Only ONE >> Category



Doug Cherry—Safety Officer

Program Note: Please see flier in this newsletter with important updates to the upcoming Accident Scene Management Course

Happy March fellow H.O.G.'s. Well, we're inching closer to the start of the riding season and with all of the preparation that goes into getting our bikes into tip-top shape for the journeys ahead. March is our traditional safety presentation at the LakeShore H.O.G. monthly meeting. As a result of that I am going to keep my March contribution to the newsletter brief. The two areas I am going to address are some simple tips for before and during your ride. For those that teach skills at any level, acronyms seem to be the way that people retain the most information. We're no different in the motorcycling community. The two acronyms we use the most, one before the ride, and one during, is the TCLOCS and SEE systems. Before we do our rides we want to use the TCLOCS system. It consists of:

Tires and wheels - checking things like, tire condition and air pressure. Make sure your rims or spokes aren't bent or cracked. Check for bearing wear or leaking seals. Make sure brakes work front and back.

Controls - Levers, pedals, cables, hoses, and throttle.

Lights - Battery condition, headlamp, front and rear turn signals, tail lamps and brake lamps, lenses and reflectors. Make sure your mirrors are in good condition and give your wiring a once over (look for fraying, and bad routing or pinching).

Oil - Levels for oil, trans, crankcase, hydraulic fluid, coolant (if equipped) and fuel. Also look for any leaks in these areas.

Chassis - Frame, suspension, chain or belt, and any fasteners. Look for any cracks, fraying or braking.

Stands - Most of us have side stands but the rules are the same for center stands. Make sure there are no cracks or bends in the stands. Also, make sure the spring is in good condition and can hold the bikes position.

Some riders feel more comfortable letting a professional mechanic look at these areas before they ride and that is a good thing. The TCLOCS system is a great tool to get to know your bike better and be able to self inspect before your ride. The complete TCLOC system can be downloaded from this link https://msf-usa.org/downloads/T-CLOCS_Inspection_Checklist.pdf



Doug Cherry—Safety Officer

A system we can use during our rides is called SEE. It consists of:

Search around you for potential hazards. Evaluate any possible hazards such as turning cars, railroad tracks, etc.

Execute the proper action to avoid the hazard.

This SEE strategy is a mental system for safe motorcycling. Use it effectively and you'll cover many safer, happy miles on your motorcycle.

There you have it, a brief simple guide to better motorcycling. I hope to see you all at our next meeting in March.





A CRASH COURSE FOR THE MOTORCYCLIST

Our Mission: "Reduce injuries and fatalities to motorcyclists through education."



Lake Shore Harley-Davidson — Lead Instructors: Vicki Sanfelipo, RN & Lynda Farrar, RN

Sunday, March 27, 2022 9:00 am - 5:00 pm https://na.eventscloud.com/22-100-41-libertyville-il
\$35.00/student (normally \$99) includes all course materials, certificate, patch & lunch
Sponsored by Motorcycle Safety Lawyers®. Pre-Registration Required! Limit: 25

Don't miss this opportunity to take a class that can save a life! Internationally recognized Accident Scene Management (ASM) is a non-profit organization that teaches motorcyclists what to do at the scene of an accident until help arrives. Our classes are taught by certified instructors and medical professionals who ride.

Sign up is easy!

Online via link below (preferred)

Call 262-706-3278

Student fee: \$35.00/student.
Pre-Registration is Required!
Full refund if the class is canceled
Limit: 25 students

There are no pre-requisites to take this class Class is closed to members of Lake Shore H.O.G. Hosted by Lake Shore H.O.G. & Motorcycle Safety Lawyers*

To register online visit: https://na.eventscloud.com/22-100-41libertyville-il

Learn to save a life

- P Prevent Further Injuries secure the scene, personal precautions, bike lift, when and how to move the injured
- A Assess the Situation possible injuries, mechanisms of injury
- C Contact the EMS how to give good information that helps get proper help coming
- T Treat the Injured with Life Sustaining Care ABCSS of Trauma Learn Jaw thrust rescue breathing, when and how to remove a helmet, how to address external and internal bleeding Spinal Immobilization and what takes priority

This class is sponsored by Motorcycle Safety Lawyers®



You will earn:

- Certificate of Training
- ASM Embroidered Patch
- Continuing Education Credits

Safety Officer

Doug Cherry

Safety@LakeShoreHOG.com



Teddy Bear Corner

- **B** is for the big bags of Teddy **B**ears and Hot Wheel cars that we collected
- I is for the Incredible food that everyone brought. It was delicious.
- N is for the Notoriously Nice people that attended and donated items
- G is for the Great time had by all
- O is for Our dealership, who gave us the space and helped set us up.

And for Our bingo caller doing and awesome job.

On behalf of the kids a BIG thank you for everyone that came to play and support this wonderful cause.





Teddy Bear Corner







Teddy Bear Corner



Thank you, **Sammie Sweeney** (847) 882-0187



Lori Marcotte—Ladies of Harley



Upcoming Events:

Pre – St. Patrick's Day Girls Night Out

HITS Restaurant

700 Butterfield Rd.

Mundelein, IL 60060

Each person is responsible for whatever they order.

Wednesday, March 16th, 2022, 6:30 pm

Let me know if you can make it: danlori0803@comcast.net

MOVIE NIGHT

Let's go see the movie "A Lost City" with Sandra Bullock Friday, March 25th, 2022

Time: TBA

Theater: AMC Theater at Hawthorn Mall, Vernon Hills

Look for an e-blast with information once the movie is officially released.

In April, we are looking to put together a "Buy, Sell, and Trade" Day at Lakeshore Harley Davidson. If you would like to participate, please gather any gently used or new items that you would like to sell or trade. We are hoping to have lots of participation, so there will be something for everyone.

Please email me or bring me a copy at the next meeting with your favorite recipe. It can be any type of recipe. Email: danlori0803@comcast.net

Ladies of Harley

Lori Marcotte

Ioh@LakeShoreHOG.com



George Lang - Historian

Here is a great article going over some of the early history of Harley-Davidson:

<u>Hog Heaven—Celebrating 100 Years of the Harley-Davidson</u>

George Lang

Historian

Historian@LakeShoreHOG.com



Hello Lake Shore Sisters and Brothers, Here are few memories from this month. Hope you enjoy them.































Bob Morrison

Photographer

Photographer@LakeShoreHOG.com



Saturday Harch 12, 2022
5:30pm at the dealership
Pizza, Drinks and TreatsN
Dring your favorite game to play or at and chat
ESYP Deather with \$10 recervation fee ASAP
217-817-0804



Saturday March 12, 2022 5:30pm at the dealership Pizza, Drinks, and Treats!!

Bring your favorite game to play
with friends or sit and chat
Please RSVP Heather with a \$10 refundable
reservation fee ASAP at the next meeting or by mail
709 N County Street Waukegan, IL 60085
217-317-0384

Almost Daytona Game Night

Member Name:	
Member Name:	

\$10 refundable reservation fee for all members will be returned at the event \$10 no refundable fee for all guests.

Please be sure to sign up at the next meeting or mail this card and a check made payable to Lake Shore H.O.G. to

Heather Johnston 709 N County Street Waukegan, IL 60085



AUGUST 25 -28, 2022 COME JOIN US FOR AN AMAZING JOURNEY

FOUR RIVERS FRENZY

THURSDAY AUGUST 25 - SUNDAY AUGUST 28, 2022

Come and join us for an amazing adventure of approximatley 380 miles. We will be traveling South to the Four Rivers region and the historic town of Paducah KY. Close to Shawnee National Forest, Land Between the Lakes, Nashville, and so much more! You dont want to miss out on this great opportunity to ride and have fun with friends.

We will be staying at the **Drury Suites**

2930 James Sanders Blvd, Paducah, KY 42001 Phone: 800-325-0720 Group #10002867 Rates from \$113 (2 Queens) or King room

Be sure to sign up early
Once you make your reservation please
RSVP to
Heather at johnstonh@comcast.net

Dawn at dawny328@hotmail.com more info on times and routes will follow via email and informational packets.

Weeknight Wandering Dinner Club Is back for our 7th Season!

The WWDC is for those folks who like to ride and eat (DUH), and are willing and able to be a our weekday evening travels.

part of

WWDC rides are seldom cancelled - poor weather means we cage to our destination and still the time with our friends and fellow riders.

enjoy great food and

All WWDC rides (unless otherwise noted) start at Lakeshore HD, with kickstands up at 6:45 PM Sharp! Please be at LSHD at least 15 minutes before KSU in order to take care of paperwork for WWDC Events

the

You have ride options - if there's a reason you can't ride, feel free to cage it and join us at our destination. All LS-HOG folks are more then welcome to these WWDC events.

** PATCHING **

To receive you WWDC Patch / Rocker for the 2022 season, you must participate in 5 of the 9 scheduled rides. Records will be kept!! Along with the 9 evening rides, you may also receive ride credit for your WWDC Patch / Rocker if you participate in one or both of our BONUS BREAKFAST rides.

2022 WWDC RIDES SCHEDULE (Subject to change):

#1	WED	3/23/22	Enzo & Lucia, Long Grove
#2	THU	4/14/22	Village Squire, McHenry
#3	TUE	5/10/22	Reza's, Evanston
#4	WED	6/22/22	Cullom Knoll, McCullom Lake
#5	THU	7/14/22	Uncle Jerry's Pizza, Cary
#6	FRI	8/19/22	Lake House on Pistakee, Johnsburg
#7	WED	9/14/22	Pug Mahones, Fox Lake
#8	TUE	10/19/22	Reefpoint Brewhouse, Racine
#9	THU	11/10/22	(Good Weather): Mi Jagalito, Racine

<u>WWDC Ride #1 - 2022</u> <u>Weeknight Wandering Dinner Club</u>

TO: Enzo & Lucia in Long Grove, IL

FROM: LSHD with Kickstands Up @ 6:45 PM

WHEN: Wednesday, March 23, 2022, Dinner @ is 8:00 PM

About a 32-mile cruise to one of the better Italian restaurants around! This will be our second adventure to this grand dinner location - and I expect it will be as wonderful as the first time around! Early season run - so dress accordingly, and if the weather is not in line with a bike ride, we will cage it there. Please watch the Lakeshore H.O.G. calendar and the Lakeshore H.O.G. Members ONLY private group on Facebook for updates and information as we get closer to March 23rd.

I hope to see a lot of you there!!

Dave J.

Primary Officers



DirectorHeather Johnston
217-317-0384
<u>Director@LakeShoreHOG.com</u>



Assistant Director
Dawn Cherry
224-302-2411
AsstDirector@LakeShoreHOG.com



TreasurerDoug Wrobel
224-627-3987
<u>Treasurer@LakeShoreHOG.com</u>



Secretary
Sherrie Bransky
847-774-1888
Secretary@LakeShoreHOG.com

Discretionary Officers



HistorianGeorge Lang
<u>Historian@LakeShoreHOG.com</u>



Chapter ProductsScott Sears
Chapterproducts@LakeShoreHOG.com



Editor & Webmaster
Eric Morris
Editor@LakeShoreHOG.com



Membership
Roz Wrobel
Membership@LakeShoreHOG.com



Head Road CaptainJohn R (Motor Mouth) Sweeney Jr
<u>HeadRoadCaptain@LakeShoreHOG.com</u>



Officer at Large Rich Faber OfficeratLarge@LakeShoreHOG.com



Ladies of Harley
Lori Marcotte
loh_lori@LakeShoreHOG.com



Photographer
Bob Morrison
Photographer@LakeShoreHOG.com



Safety OfficerDoug Cherry
<u>Safety@LakeShoreHOG.com</u>